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Year of JOY 

The Shrine of St John Paul II
The Communities of  St Patricks East Gosford, Mangrove 

Mountain Community & Holy Trinity Spencer 
Neighbourhoods of Grace, entrusted to the care of the 

Salvatorians.

Parish of Gosford
SIXTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 16TH FEBRUARY, 2025

Pope Francis' Prayer Intention 
FEBRUARY 

For vocations to the priesthood and 
religious life

Let us pray that the ecclesial community 
might welcome the desires and doubts of 

those young people who feel a call to
serve Christ's mission in the priesthood 

and religious life.

FR. Francis Jordan
......go ahead courageously!  All the 
sorrows, which the Lord sends you are 
the most powerful means in his hand to 
teach you to follow him on the Way of the 
cross... MM Letters 1895/08/05 
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HAPPY ARE THE POOR; WOE TO THE RICH!
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ST PATRICK’S PARISH GOSFORD 
UNDER THE PASTORAL CARE OF SALVATORIANS

Society of the Divine Saviour
http://www.sds.org.au

PARISH PRIEST
Fr Grzegorz (Greg) Skulski SDS

greg@sds.org.au

ASSISTANT PRIEST
Fr Bronislaw (Bronek) Pietrusewicz 
SDS 

bronek@sdsau.com

PARISH OFFICE (02) 4325 1042
Monday & Friday: 9:30am – 3:00pm
 Tuesday - Thursday: 9:30am – 4.00pm

ADMINISTRATION & 
PASTORAL SUPPORT 
CO-ORINDATOR 

Raelene O’Connor

(02) 4325 1042

EMAIL: patsgos@acs.net.au

ST POPE JOHN PAUL II PASTORAL CENTRE
EMAIL: JPII.Centre@bbcatholic.org.au

YOUTH MINISTRY Sebastian Eager
EMAIL: seb.eager05@gmail.com
PHONE: 0491 765 431

YOUNG ADULTS Liam Aqualina - 0497 253 461       
liamaq2@gmail.com 

MEDIA Raelene O’Connor
EMAIL: patsgos@acs.net.au
FINANCE: Helene Hussein

CATECHIST 
CO-ORDINTOR Raelene O’Connor

EMAIL: saintpatsccd@acs.net.au
CHILDREN’S 
LITURGY COORD Elvira Bennett: 0410 098 757

SENIORS MINISTRY:
Barb: 4322 0250
Eunice: 0438 272 141 

PARENT ENGAGEMENT COORDINATORS

ST PATRICKS Dionne Soares
EMAIL: dionne.soares1@dbb.catholic.edu.au

PARISH PASTORAL COUNCIL
CHAIRPERSON Scott Beattie
PARISH 
OPERATIONS Eunice Dal Busco

EVANGELISATION Amanda Eades
COMMUNITY Diane Dankwah
DISCIPLESHIP Maisie Tenev
LITURGY Jon Kealy
EX OFFICIO PARISH PASTORAL COUNCIL MEMBERS

YOUTH MINISTRY Sebastian Eager
ADMINISTRATION & 
PASTORAL SUPPORT 
CO-ORDINATOR

Raelene O'Connor

SCHOOL 
PRINCIPALS

St Patrick's - Kevin Williams
St Joseph's - Carolina Murdoch
St Edwards - Mark Bonnici

FINANCE 
COMMITTEE Maria Andrzejewska

SAFEGUARDING 
OFFICER:
EMAIL:

Hilary Pope                           
hilary.p1@optusnet.com.au                
If you see any activities involving children 
or vulnerable adults that concerns you, 
please email Hilary Pope, our Safeguarding 
Officer.

CHURCH OPEN DAILY DURING OFFICE HOURS
STANDARD WEEKDAY MASSES

GOSFORD, 76 YORK STREET EAST GOSFORD
Mon: 9:00am
Tue: 9:00am

Wed: 11:30am
Thu: 9:00am

Fri: 12:00pm
Sat: 9:00am
Devotion to St JPII after Mass

Adoration and Confession 30 minutes before each weekday Mass.
WEEKEND MASSES  INCL. CONFESSION 30 MIN PRIOR

GOSFORD, 76 YORK STREET EAST GOSFORD

Sat Vigil: 5:00pm Sun: 7:30am, 9:30am & 6:00pm
Filipino Mass: 2nd Sunday of each month:  12:00pm

Mangrove Mountain Sat Vigil 5:00pm          St Dionysius Church                     
21 Nurses Road, Central Mangrove

SPENCER, 4200 WISEMANS FERRY RD 4:00pm 2nd Sat of Month
A D O R A T I O N  B E F O R E  T H E  B L E S S E D  S A C R A M E N T   I N  O U R  C H U R C H

Mon 8:30 - 9:00am Wed 11:00 - 11:30am Fri 12:30 - 3:00pm

Tue 8:30 - 9:00am Thu 8:30 - 9:00am Sat 8:30 - 9:00am

R O S A R Y

Mon, Tue, Wed, Thu Rosary Begins 1 Hour Before Mass

Fridays 11:35 am to 11:55 pm (30 Mins Before Mass)

Saturday
8:05am until 8:25am: 1st Priests & Religious 
   2nd Mothers & Babies
   3rd Persecuted Christians

Sunday 7:05 am to 7:25 am

B L E S S E D  S A C R A M E N T  C H A P E L  W I T H I N  T H E  C H U C H

Monday to Friday Access during Parish office hours

ACTIVE GROUPS IN OUR COMMUNITY OF ST PATRICK'S

Cancer Prayer Group After 9:00am Mass, 4th Tuesday of the Month, in the Jordan room.

Craft Group 9:00am to 12:00pm Every Friday in the Jordan  Room

Grief & Loss Support Please contact Margaret on 0439257817..

Women's Faith Circle 2nd and 4th Friday of the Month in the Primary Learning And 
Resource Centre 6:00 pm to 7:45 pm

Men of the Sacred Heart 3rd Saturday of the month.  5:00pm Mass followed by meeting in the 
Jordan room.

Seniors Ministry Activities 1st Tuesday of the month. Enquiries: Barb: 4322 0250 or 
Eunice: 0438 272 141

Monday Morning Prayer 
Groups 
9:30 am after Mass

Prayer Group DVDs 1st Monday of the Month
Prayer & Bible Discussion 2nd, 4th and 5th Monday of 
the Month
Prayers for Christian Unity 3rd Monday of the Month

Bible Study - Monday night 7:00pm to 9:00pm Monday, in the Jordan Room, all are welcome!

Divine Will Prayer Group 6:00pm to 7:15pm every Wednesday in the Jordan Room.

Salvatorian Collaborators 3:00pm, 4th Saturday of the month, in the Jordan room.

Paddies - Youth Years 3 & 4 students, meet every Friday during school terms in the 
Hall 3:00 to 4:30 pm.

Arise - Youth Group Years 5 & 6 students, meet every Friday during school terms, in the 
school Library 6:00pm.

Ascend - Youth Group Years 7 to 12 meet every Sunday night during school terms, after 
6:00 pm Youth Mass

Awake - Young Adults 
Group

18 to 35 year olds meet the last Saturday of each month 7:00 pm in 
the Jordan Room

Children’s Liturgy
Every Sunday during the 9:30am Mass except during school 
holidays and during Sacramental program formation. All Children’s 
Liturgy Leaders are cleared with Working with Children Checks.

NATIONAL CATHOLIC LEADERSHIP STANDARDS
Committed leadership, governance & culture
Key El ement s of  Standard 1:
✞ A Commit ment  t o Safeguarding
✞ Promot ing a Safeguarding Cul t ure
✞ Saf eguarding Pol icies
✞ Code of  Conduct
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OUR FIRST FRUITS OFFERING IS ON THIS 
WEEKEND AND FOR THE NEXT 2 SUNDAYS

This weekend will be the start of our First Fruits Offering. 
This program aims to ease the financial burden on our 
Parish through special regular gifts from our Parishioners. 

Our Pope has been calling on us to be a more missionary 
church—to renew our faith, become better stewards of 
what we own, and care deeply for each other. 

Please collect the envelope and take copies of the printed 
material.  Once you’ve read the material and considered 
your financial position, join our program by considering 
regular giving and/or leaving a gift in your Will (bequest). 
What a wonderful way to make a lasting contribution to our 
Parish. 

For further information about planned giving and tax 
deductibility, please speak with the Parish office 4325 1042

Our Parish is grateful for your offering. 

God Bless you

LETTER FROM FATHER GREG
Dear Parishioners and Friends,

With hearts full of gratitude and joy, we invite you to a very 
special celebration in the life of our parish community—the 
60th anniversary of St. Patrick’s Church and the 65th 
anniversary of St. Patrick’s Catholic School. These 
milestones are a testament to the faith, dedication, and 
love that have built and sustained our community over the 
years.

To honor this remarkable occasion, we will gather for a 
Thanksgiving Mass on 1 March at 5pm in St. Patrick’s 
Church. This will be a time to reflect on God’s many 
blessings, to remember those who have gone before us, 
and to give thanks for the generations who have nurtured 
our parish and school. We especially invite past and 
present parishioners, students, staff, and friends to join us 
in this moment of thanksgiving.

Following the Mass, we warmly welcome everyone to an 
International Food Night, a joyous evening of food, 
fellowship, and cultural celebration. Our parish is blessed 
with a beautiful diversity of backgrounds and traditions, 
and this event will be a wonderful way to share our 
heritage through food. We encourage you to bring a dish 
from your cultural background to share with others, as we 
celebrate the richness of our community. There will also be 
music, entertainment, and activities for all ages—
something for everyone to enjoy!

These anniversaries are more than just numbers; they 
represent decades of faith, education, and service. They 
remind us of the countless prayers said within our church, 
the many students who have walked through the halls of 
our school, and the love and generosity that continue to 
strengthen our community.

We hope you will join us in this time of thanksgiving and 
celebration. Please mark your calendars and spread the 
word among family and friends. If you would like to 
contribute to the event in any way—whether by 
volunteering, bringing a dish, or assisting with 
preparations—please contact our parish office. 

Let us come together as one family of faith, united in love 
and gratitude, as we honor the past and look forward to a 
bright future.

Yours in Christ,

Fr Greg Skulski SDS

Parish Priest
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Our allotted target this year is:
$46,168 to be collected by 

30th June, 2025.

Thank you so much for your 
generosity to date.

A long way to go!

PWBB Total to be Raised by 
Gosford Parish

46,168
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COLLECTED TO DATE:

$24,206.55

BALANCE OWING:

$21,961.45

SALVATORIAN
FORMATION
DONATIONS

Please help!

If you would like
to support future
Salvatorian

priests please go to the link. Just
scan the code to the left with your
QR Code Reader on your phone.
Or click below the link with your
mouse.
https://www.paypal.com/donate/?hosted_button_

Through planned Giving

S e r v e 
Yo u r  Pa r i s h

Ask your parish office  

how you can give your 

first fruits

G i v i n g  I n f o r m a t i o n

I would like my contribution to be:

I would also like to serve the needs  

of our clergy: 

I would like to give:
 Weekly     Fortnightly    Monthly

 Weekly     Fortnightly    Monthly

 $25		
 $50		

 $100  	  $250	  $500	

 Other: $

$
Amount: 

x
x

x $50
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STARTING BACK  WHAT IS HAPPENING IN GOSFORD PARISH

http://https://catholic-parish-of-st-patricks-gosford.square.site/shop/community-dinners/60
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VOLUNTEERS NEEDED - CHILDRENS LITURGY
Children’s Liturgy is returning on March 2nd.  Held within 
the Sunday 9.30 am Mass, in the Jordan Room.  We are 
seeking volunteers to assist this Ministry.  Please contact 
the Parish office for further information 4325 1042.

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED - BAPTISM PREPARATION 
Thank you Maisie Tenev for preparing our Parish families 
for the Sacrament of Baptism for the past 6 years.  Maisie 
is now stepping down from this role.  Baptism preparation 
is typically carried out once a month on a Saturday 
morning held in the Parish office for 1 hour.  If you are 
interested in support the Parish in this role, please contact 
the Parish office for more details  4325 1042.

SALVATORIAN COLLABORATOR MEETING
The next Salvatorian collaborator meeting will be held at 
3pm Saturday 22nd February in the Jordan room.  

Check out www.bbjubilee.com.au for more information about 
whats happening, this 2025 Jubilee year in our Diocese of 
Broken Bay.

From 3rd March, Pilgrims 
across the Diocese will be 
able to participate in the 
Jubilee Pilgrim 
Passport initiative. In 
much the same way as 
the famous Camino de 
Santiago pilgrimage has a 
passport that can be 
stamped along the way, 
you can get a Jubilee 
Pilgrim Passport from 
your Parish to 
commemorate the Jubilee 
Year. When visiting the 
Cathedral and the 3 
Shrines of Hope, you can 
have your Passport stamped as a memorial of your time there. A 
“complete” passport is one where you have visited the Cathedral 
and each of the Jubilee Shrines of Hope across the Diocese, and 
had your passport stamped at each.  Stay tuned for further 
information.  

Upon completing your passport, you can receive the Jubilee 
Local Pilgrim of Hope Certificate, which together with your 
stamped Passport forms a momento of your participation in this 
Holy Year.

When you go to get your stamp: don’t forget all the wonderful 
graces that are available “the Treasury of the Church” in this 
Jubilee Year! 

God has entrusted the Church with the amazing gift of 
“Indulgences” – these gifts of grace are there waiting for us, but 
it is up to each one of us to actively receive them. 

Generally to obtain an indulgence, some form of sacrifice of our 
time and attention is required, but it is such a tiny sacrifice 
compared to the marvelous graces we receive. Even the grace of 
a “partial indulgence” is so beneficial, so very worth a small gift 
of our time and attention to the God who loved us into being.

Don’t just go to get the stamp! Let that stamp be a memorial for 
you of the fact that you went and made a small offering of your 
time and attention to our Lord!

http://www.bbjubilee.com.au
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SIXTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME, YEAR C                             16TH FEBRUARY, 2025

DONATE TO OUR PARISH

BANK ACCOUNT DETAILS 
FOR DIRECT DEPOSIT

Account Name: 

Gosford Parish Church Account

BSB: 062 784

Account No: 100001599

Please remember to always include a 
reference if a deposit is for a specific 
purpose, e.g. 1st collection, 2nd collection, 
PWBB.  If a deposit is a donation that 
doesn't require a receipt, the word 
'donation' would suffice.

Thank you so much for your generosity!

HAPPY ARE THE POOR; WOE TO THE RICH!
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PRAY FOR THE SERIOUSLY ILL 
MEMBERS OF OUR COMMUNITY:

Gloria Emara, Tom Milostic, Kevin O’Donnell, Judy Wennerbom, 
Mary-Anne Bonnici, Lynette Ridgewell, Carmen Gaha, John 
Powell, Chris Golden, Clair Hasting, Paul & Patricia Jones. 

RECENTLY DECEASED: 

Philomena Mary Pannell, Josephine Gauci, Jadwiga Skulska, Janet 
Hicky, Tony Murphy, Gabrielle Cerveau, Victor Azzopardi, 
Benedetto Bortone

ANNIVERSARIES: 
Gilberto Dal Busco, John Hiep, Dean Davids, John Muir, Colin 
Pratt, Betty Van Yzendoorn, Yvette Lindor, Sheila Mary Myers, 
Martin Brown, Hugh & Margaret Duffy, Maria & Paul Bigeni, Laura 
McGuire, Joyce Maher, Verigina Galea, Antionio Monachino, Bob 
Moore. 

REMEMBRANCES:
Maude & Regis Monvoisin, Gabrielle Cerveau, Ian D’Mello.

CONDOLENCES:
We offer our sincere condolences to anyone in our Parish who 
have recently experienced the loss of  loved ones, particularly to 
Father Greg and his family on the loss of their beloved mother 
Jadwiga Skulska and the Nicholls family on the loss of their 
beloved Mother Philomena Pannell.   May God welcome them into 
his Heavenly home and grant them eternal rest.  

MASS INTENTIONS
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RELAX
WE SERVE THE “NERVOUS”

ERINA FAMILY DENTAL
Ph: 4367 5066

72 KARALTA RD ERINA
[Before the turn off to Erina Fair]

Parking available on site.

Freecall 1800 032 225
Head office: 4341 5000
Serving all the Central Coast,
Sydney and Newcastle ares.

BRYAN J REID FUNERAL 
SERVICES

100% Australian Owned & Family Operated

Sponsoring St Patrick’s
Planned Giving Envelope

Programme

BRICK & BLOCK
LAYER

MARK BENNETT
30 Years’ Experience
Residential Specialist

Give me a call
on 0410 057 197

to discuss your job!

DENTURE CLINIC- Smiles on the Coast
Phone (02) 4323 6834. www.smilesonthecoast.com.au

Shop 16, 153 Mann St, Gosford

Khalil Nassif- Dental Prosthe�st/ Dental Technician

FREE CONSULTATIONS FOR ALL YOUR DENTURE NEEDS

PLEASE LEAVE YOUR DONATIONS IN THE

PLEASE LEAVE YOUR DONATIONS IN THE
BASKET BESIDE THE STAIRS.

THANK YOU SO MUCH FOR YOUR KINDNESS AND

GENEROSITYTina Kealy, Special Counsel
  t: (02) 4911 5426  |  m: 0491 695 171

e: tkealy@moray.com.au

Discounted

rates for

parishioners!

Helping you with enduring 
power of attorney & guardianship,

wills & deceased estates


